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	CALL TO ORDER
	Chair, Mike Hamp, called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 


	ESTABLISH QUORUM
	Mr. Hamp established a quorum. 


	APPROVAL OF MINUTES


	Cynthia Burnett motioned to approve the January 25th Board Minutes.  Deborah Pyles seconded. Motion carried.


	PUBLIC COMMENT


	No public comments.
 

	EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

DAVE DEERING
 (Handout distributed) 

	The Executive Report was emailed to members prior to the meeting. 
· Mr. Deering stated that he did not have any additional information to share regarding the report. Mr. Deering shared that the agency was extremely busy getting ready to “Go Live” with Credible, the new EHR.


	REPORTING COMMITTEES
(Please review committee minutes for detailed information)
(Please review committee minutes for detailed information)


	Finance Committee:  Met on February 14th. Mr. Hartless gave an overview of the main topics of the meeting.

· Financials:   The deficit for January 2017 is $1,372.92.  The YTD deficit is $702,313.91. Of the YTD deficit, $469,692.06 is related to the ICFs and will eventually be reimbursed through the cost reports.  The effective YTD loss without the ICFs is $232,621.85.  Effective surplus without the ICFs for January 2017 is $79,735.30.

· Productivity: Mr. Hartless stated that 10 of 18 productivity goals for January 2017 were met. ID In-Home Services, MH/SA Outpatient, Medical Services, SA Case Management, SA Day Treatment, PACT, and Self Pay Collections did not meet their goals in January 2017.   It was noted that the physician no show clinics, which began in January 2017, had a positive impact on their productivity.
· Volume & Payor Mix Reports:  We saw a decrease in the percentage of self-pay clients from December to January bringing the overall percentage from 19.44% to 28.8%. The largest shift in self-pay was seen in Access & Registration and Emergency Services.  Emergency Services had the greatest impact due to the volume of services.         
· ICF Cost Analysis: The ICFs are in a net $469,692.06 positive position.
· 600 E. Main Street: Mr. Hartless shared that the sale of the property closed on Thursday, February 16, 2017. The net proceeds of $193,633.39 has been received. Mr. Hartless shared that the proceeds would enhance VCSB’s cash position but the overall financial outcome would result in an additional loss to VCSB for FY2017. The reason for the loss is because the initial purchase price and renovation of the property far exceeded the selling price. 
· Psychiatric Services Model: Mr. Hartless shared that the committee reviewed a proposed model change. Mr. Deering reviewed a PowerPoint that compared the current Medical Clinic Model to the proposed Psychiatric Service Model. Mr. Deering commented that this new model will eliminate delay in services allowing for improved client flow and engagement because the agency has more licensed clinicians than physicians. Mr. Hartless motioned on behalf of the Finance Committee to approve the proposed model change. Motion carried. 
· New Position Approval: Medical Services is requesting the addition of a Medical Services Care Coordinator.  This position is an administrative, non-revenue generating position.  This position will perform administrative duties which are now being performed by other departments in the agency. This position will ensure compliance with state reporting requirements and Medicaid regulations.  The committee supports the creation of the position. Mr. Hartless motioned on behalf of the Finance Committee to approve the request for the Medical Services Care Coordinator position. Motion carried. 
· Mr. Hartless motioned on behalf of the committee to accept the financial reports as presented. Motion carried. 

Quality & Compliance Committee: Met on February 9th. Mr. Floyd gave a brief overview of the meeting. 
· Mr. Floyd commented on the committee’s request for program presentations to be presented at committee meetings every quarter. Mr. Floyd repeated his praise for the outstanding presentation given by the Early Intervention Department. The Adult Mental Health Case Management Department will present at the April 13, 2017 meeting. 
· Mr. Floyd shared that Danielle Ross presented Quality Outcomes Data for August 2016 through January 2017. Mr. Floyd commented on Outcome Goal #2 and Outcome Goal #3. 
· Outcome Goal #2: 90% of individuals seeking services will engage in at least one or more face to face services within seven days or less.  72% was the average for the reporting period with a high of 85% in September and a low of 59% in December.  This data is unchanged for January, 2017. 

· Outcome Goal #3: 90% of client program referrals will result in the client’s progression into the service delivery stage within 30 days of accepted program referral.  Ms. Ross commented that VCSB continues to meet the goal with 100% of all program referrals having a treatment plan and at least one service activity for the program within 30 days of the program referral being accepted and the client open to the program.  She further stated that it might be time to reset the time frame for Outcome Goal #3 because VCSB was accomplishing the goals in eight days on average during the month of January and that the national average is five days.
· Mr. Floyd shared that Mr. Deering, Dana Fitzgerald and himself are planning to meet with Jan Mangum to give her an overview of VCSB and to see if she is interested in becoming a community member for the Q&C Committee. 
Communication and Advocacy Committee:  Did not meet this month. Mr. Cochran shared that next month the committee will be looking at two primary areas. First is to utilize leverage to keep Board members informed and to get them involved in advocating with legislators. Mr. Cochran stated that the committee will also be looking at internal communications because the staff satisfaction survey indicated that improvement was needed in that area. 
Human Resource Committee:  Met on February 8th.  A quorum was not present. Lauren Gearhart reviewed the topics of the meeting. 
· The committee reviewed the request for the Medical Services Care Coordinator. Ms. Gearhart added additional information to the previous discussion from the Finance Committee. No additional action was needed as the request was approved through a motion from the Finance Committee. 
· Ms. Gearhart shared that the committee reviewed and/or revised policies 7H, 7K and 7Q. These policies were emailed to Board members. Mr. Hamp motioned to accept the revisions to these policies. Mr. Floyd seconded. Motion carried.  
· Ms. Gearhart shared that the 12-month turnover rate increased to 22.9%. The increase was due to resignations across multiple programs. 

· The committee discussed a recommendation from the agency’s broker pertaining to insurance and the consideration of self-funding. Further discussion will occur in March. 
· Ms. Gearhart stated that the committee discussed compensation in relation to a compensation survey performed by another CSB.
Executive Committee:  Met on February 14th. Mr. Hamp noted that all topics from the Executive Committee meeting were previously discussed tonight. 

	OLD/NEW BUSINESS


	No old/new business to discuss. 

	MEETING ADJOURNED
	John Hartless motioned to adjourn. Deborah Pyles seconded.  Motion carried.




The Next Scheduled Meeting of the Board of Directors is March 29th.   
Respectfully Submitted, Tammy DuBose[image: image1.png]
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